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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 534 -A 


Committee:
Contracts



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to environmental purchasing and the establishment of a director of citywide environmental purchasing.


	Sponsors:
Council Members DeBlasio, Gennaro, Avella, Brewer, Clarke, Fidler, Gerson, James, Liu, Lopez, Martinez, Nelson, Palma, Quinn, Recchia Jr., Dansders Jr., Seabrook, Stewart, Weprin, Koppell, Moskowitz, Barron, Perkins, McMahon, Foster, Reyna, Monserrate, Yassky, Gonzalez and Gioia.

 

	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would establish an environmental purchasing program and create the position of Director of Citywide Environmental Purchasing. In addition, each city agency shall designate an environmental purchasing officer who will coordinate with the director to ensure agency compliance with the city’s environmental purchasing standards.  



	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect January 1, 2007, except, the mayor shall appoint a director of citywide environmental purchasing within 60 days after January 1, 2006, and such director shall take any necessary actions, including the promulgation of rules, to implement this local law on or before the date upon which it shall take effect.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY07

FY Succeeding

Effective FY08

Full Fiscal

Impact FY08

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

($47,000)

($94,000)

($94,000)

Net

($47,000)

($94,000)

($94,000)



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  The impact on expenditures would be the annual salary of the Director of Citywide Environmental Purchasing.  The salary range of directors in the Department of Environmental Protection is $44,492 to $144,150.  The mean salary in this range is $94,000.  Because the law takes effect January 1, 2007, the first year cost would only be half the annual salary of $94,000, which is $47,000. 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:     Veronica McNeil, Legislative Financial Analyst

                                                Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director



	History:     Int. No. 534 was considered by the Committee on Environmental Protection on February 15, 2005.

                      Int. No 534 was referred to the Committee on Contracts on May 10, 2005.

                      An amended version was considered by the Committee on Contracts on September 26, 2005.

                      To be considered by the Committee on Contracts on December 20, 2005.

	Date Submitted to Council: January 19, 2005 

	


